Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Robert C. Meacham, Esq., on behalf of South Bay Builders, LLC on July 5, 2017. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published July 21, 2017 in Volume 43, No. 141 of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner ask the Board for clarification as to whether South Bay’s bid proposal, submitted in response to the City of Vero Beach’s Invitation to Bid No. 03-17/PJW, should be disqualified from consideration in light of s. 489.113(9)(a), Fla. Stat. The Board meeting was held on November 10, 2017, in Altamonte Springs, Florida. The Petitioner’s request for clarification is facially insufficient and also fails to specify a particular set of circumstances. It is the Board’s opinion that s. 489.1113(9)(a), Fla. Stat. is not ambiguous, and declines to clarify the statute. The Board’s Order, filed on December 18, 2017, declines to issue a declaratory statement in this matter.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1039, (850)487-1395, or by email – Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
